City of Portland - Office of Management & Finance Safety Committee
Meeting Minutes – April 19, 2011
Attendees:  Gary Baldwin, Dale Fessenden, Paul Wallman, Shelley Knezevich, Carolyn Williams, Nicole Guilfoy, Theresa Green and Doug Stickler
Absent:  Carol Timper and Paula Wendorf 
Push POD
Carolyn reported that she’s working on putting together a kit for the Safety Committee.

The Push POD Tabletop event is scheduled for tomorrow from 8:30 – 12:00.  If you can’t be there for the whole thing, at least be there for the end.
Revenue Bureau Inspection
Gary provided an update on the progress the Revenue Bureau’s made on the items noted in their recent inspection.  Included was the removal of the daisy chain in the director’s office; mounting a fire extinguisher in a bracket; moving items from on top of the refrigerator; putting signs by the toaster; breaking down stacked up boxes; submitting a work order to move an extinguisher and add another extinguisher; breaking down and storing metal shelving.  It was determined that the file cabinets we thought were a tipping issue were not because they were both too short and in an area that wouldn’t impede foot traffic.
Safety Break for Oregon, May 11, 1:00 – 3:00 p.m.
· Food and Funds – Gary hasn’t heard back from Lonnie on the food and Nolan on the funding.  Once Gary hears back from Nolan, he and Paul will talk to Jeff Baer about whatever additional funding will be needed.

· The rooms we have lined up include the Fitness Room, Blazed Alder, Bear Creek, and 3B.  We’re also looking into using the Ergo room, but don’t know yet if it will be needed.

· Laptops – Laptops will be needed for playing the Push POD game.  Parking will reserve their four laptops; Paula will get two from Purchases; Nichole will provide one from HR; and we’ll also get one from Risk.  Dale will research available internet links.
· Videos – We will have two videos playing.  One will be the Parking Safety video and the other a video on the Push POD.  Shelley will talk to Brian in Parking about overseeing running of the videos.  It would be good if we could run them both over a computer sequentially.  
· POD Game – We need to get this set up for playing.  Although we probably have WiFi available now, we likely don’t have all the laptops set up to make use of this feature.  So at next week’s meeting on the 3rd floor we’ll want to check the rooms for internet connections.

· Signage – Theresa is planning on creating signs and posting them in the elevators.  She’ll also need to send her signs to Gary to post in his area, and to Nichole who will email them out to fitness members.  Parking Enforcement will create the location/station signs.

· Fitness Center Stations – We’ll have three stations:  Body Composition, Stretching, and Equipment Orientation.  Nichole will train Theresa and Shelley to do the body composition testing.  They should anticipate this taking 7 minutes per person.  Nichole will run the stretching station from 1:00 – 2:00 p.m. and the equipment orientation from 2:00 – 3:00 p.m.

· Crossword and Word Puzzle – The puzzles have been created by Parking Enforcement and Paula is planning on distributing them via email.  We’ll also have the puzzles available in the Blazed Alder Room.

· Prizes and Food – So far what we have are Survival Kits, $5.00 gift certificates to a coffee shop, gift certificates to the Farmer’s Market, and some assorted items from Nichole.  Both the prizes and food will be kept in the Blazed Alder Room.  We’ll need someone to cover that room.
· Tickets/Stamps – Laurel from Parking Enforcement will oversee this area.  Last year we used tickets for participating in the drawings for prizes.  This year we’ll switch to stamps, where a participant will need to get a paper stamped at each of the stations.  We think there will probably be five stations.  Paul will determine where the stamping areas will be in each station.  We can do this at next week’s meeting.
· Registration – We also need to determine where the registration area will be and who will oversee that area.

Next Meeting
The next meeting will be on April 28th, 2:00 p.m., on the 3rd floor.  This meeting will focus on the floor plan, looking at the various areas we’ll be using and determining how and where to set up everything.
